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Vice President for Academic Affairs
This Academic Affairs Report is being submitted in written form for presentation at the October 9, 2009 Faculty Senate Meeting.  Academic related travel prevents an oral report and dialogue with the vice president for academic affairs.

The Academic Affairs Council meets monthly on the third Thursday at 1:30 P.M. in 217 Ferrell Hall.  At the September meeting, plans and projects for this semester were presented.

The Deans Council continues to meet weekly on Tuesdays at 1:30 P.M. in 217 Ferrell Hall.  Recent topics of discussion have focused on the Compact, spring and summer class schedules, academic advising, freshman experience classes, college budgets, and new degree programs.  

Intellectual Property 

Academic Affairs has not received comments that warrant any change in the document as it has been presented. After all academic personnel have viewed the document it will be recommended to President Carter for adoption. Intellectual Property provides a process and guidelines for the University and its researchers as to the ownership of research findings produced while an employee uses equipment and is being paid by the institution. The document will be email on Tuesday October 13, 2009

Faculty Status
Dialogue with Vice Chancellor Dr. Bruce Flack revealed WVHEPC Procedural Rule 133 Series 9 delineates that the determination of faculty status resides with each institution. Therefore, as stated at the last Senate meeting, Academic Affairs will receive the membership application from an academic department accompanied with the college dean’s recommendation for any new member to be associated with the department. The dean’s recommendation will be to the vice president for academic affairs for approval.  The vice president will recommend to the university president for final approval. Specific forms will be presented to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee for review. 

Faculty Merit 
It is anticipated that the Ad Hoc Faculty Merit Committee will begin meeting after October 12, 2009. Closure is expected prior to December 1, 2009.

Request to the Senate
West Virginia State University has undergone several academic organizational changes during the transition from a college to a university structure.  As we plan for growth as a land-grant university, it is imperative that the faculty governance structure be reviewed by the Constitution and Bylaws Committee regularly.  There have been changes made in the Academic Affairs Administrative Area that may need to be considered by the Committee and Senate.  I request to confer with the Committee on a few matters.
